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Where has summer gone?  It’s hard to believe that school has begun and the leaves 
are beginning to turn.  It is also the start of a busy time getting ready for annual 
election of officers in our Club.  At the September meeting we will need 5 (five) 
volunteers to serve on the Nominating Committee.  The Nominating Committee 
will present a slate of officers and one board member position to the Club for 
election at the annual meeting held in December of each year.  I would like very 
much not to have to appoint people to this committee.  Please consider volunteering 
for this important position in the Club.  Please contact me prior to the picnic or at 
the picnic BEFORE THE MEETING. 
 
Anyone wishing to run for an office in the Club should contact this Committee to 
place their name on the ballot.  Our Nominating Committee in years past was made 
up of former Presidents of the Club.  I would like some of you to step up to guide 
this committee.  It is a very important position in the Club to select the slate of 
officers and a board member to help keep the Club on the path that has made this 
Club such an active touring and dedicated restoration group.  The lifelong 
friendships and social by-product of the interest in antique cars is a treasured 
membership value. 
 
I would also like to encourage members to consider serving in an office of the 
Club.  Give serious thought to saying “yes” if you are contacted by the Nominating 
Committee.  Active participation by members is what makes this one of the finest 
clubs in the area.  Let’s keep it going!! 
 
See you at the picnic!! 
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Visit us at http://clubs.hemmings.com/nhhac  
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President: Clara Dresbach  724-935-8351 
Vice President: Stephen Illsley 
Treasurer: Jack Swaney 724-625-1442 
Secretary: Loretta Fusco 
 
Directors John Trn  Past President 

Antoinette Quinn Term 2008 
Frank Pribanic  Term 2009 
Jennie Barker  Term 2010 
Randy Fusco  Term 2011 

 
Appointive Positions 
Historian:  Ed Sipp 
Flea Market Chairman: Mike Quinn 
Car Show Chairman: Joe Somerville 
Car Show Prog. Book Joe DiSalvo 
Newsletter Editor: Mary Jo Phillips 724-898-9661 
 

The North Hills Historic Auto Club was founded in August of 1971.  Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the second Sun-
day of each month in the school cafeteria of St. Alphonsus Church located on Church Road (Rt. 19 & Rt. 910) in Wex-
ford, unless otherwise noted in the monthly newsletter. 
 
The newsletter is published monthly.  All articles for publication must be submitted no later than the  20th of each 
month to MJ Phillips 263 Forsythe Rd., Valencia, PA  16059 or nhhacnews@yahoo.com.  Any car or club-related 
news from the membership is greatly appreciated.  
  
An application for membership is located on the club website at http://clubs.hemmings.com/nhhac.  Application for  
membership and annual dues should be sent to Jack Swaney, P.O. Box 152, Mars, PA 16046-0152.   Membership 
dues are $20.00 per year, payable by the first day of January.    
 
Any change of address or any roster changes should be submitted to Pat O’Neill, 4077 Branding Place, Allison Park, 
PA 15101 or pjojlo@msn.com .   
Frank & Judy Pribanic  are the chairpersons of our “Get Well and Condolences” committee for the members and their 
immediate families.  

Mark Your Calendar!  
     
September  
 
14 Annual Club picnic and meeting—you must RSVP to attend 
17  lunch tour with Ernie and Marlene Rensi 
28 Pumpkin Festival with the Pitt Birds  
 
October 
 
11  Shaler Homecoming Parade 
12  Monthly Meeting at St. Alphonsus 
12    Laurel Mountain Winery Tour with the Pitt Birds 
 
November 
 9 Monthly Meeting at St. Alphonsus 
 
December 
 9 Hartwood Mansion Twilight Tour 
14 Monthly Meeting at St Alphonsus 
 



Minutes of August 10, 2008 NHHAC Meeting 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Clara Dresbach with 58 names signed on the attendance sheet.  
The Pledge of Allegiance was then recited.  The July treasurer's report stood approved. There were corrections 
to the July minutes as follows; There was a second review for Bob & Diane Otto, Ken & Pat Brennan and Jim 
Arnold with a motion by Ernie Rensi and a second by Steve Parisi to accept them as new members to the club.  
A vote was taken and they were unanimously voted into the NHHAC.  The other correction was in reference to 
the Pittsburgh Grand Prix, which was entered as Pittsburgh Grand Tour in error as noted by Ken Barker. 
 
Jack Swaney gave the treasurer's report showing a balance of $3295.08 as of August 10, 2008. 
 
Frank Pribanic had no health reports regarding our members. Good news! 
 
An application for first review for Bob Getz, sponsored by Bill Swaney was made.  Bob has a 1970 Mustang 
Fastback and lives in Zelienople. Daniel Corrado, Herb Scot, Pat Santelli and Brad and Deb Pifalo were 
present for their second review.  John Kaiser motioned to accept them for membership with a second by Ken 
Barker and they were voted into the NHHAC by those in attendance. 
 
In the absence of Bud Glendening, Clara Dresbach gave a brief report on the merchandise stating that Pat  
Tyson, lady doing the embroidery for the club, had hand surgery recently but was able to furnish the majority 
of the merchandise previously ordered.  Some of the order had been wrong but she reordered and everything 
should be ready by the next meeting. 
 
The dinner/show at Cambridge Springs is fully booked for September. The August 20th lunch tour will meet at 
Mars Middle School at 11:15 then travel to Butler for lunch and on to Russelton for a car collection viewing.  
Steve requests you bring your walkie-talkies and drive your old car. The sky diving event/tour has been put on 
hold.  
 
Ernie and Marlene Rensi will host the September 17 lunch tour.  Host(s) are needed for the September 3rd 
tour.  
 
Jim and Ann Cutuli had a good turnout for their lunch tour to the old Deer Run Golf Club and an ice cream 
stop afterwards. 
 
Bob Stauffer's tour to the Log Cabin Inn was also a success but wanted to remind members that they must call 
ahead to let the host(s) know they are coming so reservations can be made and the group accommodated. 
 
Mike and Judy Coco reported on the Freeport Parade which was very well attended and said the wait to start 
the parade was longer than the actual parade.  Ken and Jennie Barker experienced some car trouble when the 
group stopped for gas and thanked John Kaiser for helping to get them parade-ready.  The group met at the 
Riverfest Golf Club after the parade for a late lunch/early dinner. 
 
The Coco's placed sign-up sheets on the table so members could elect to bring either an appetizer or dessert to 
the annual club picnic, Sept.14  Picnic reservations must be made with Mike and/or Judy no later than 9-1. 
 
Clara Dresbach announced that our club was the recipient of $125.00 for our participation at the Heritage Day 
Parade with a thank you stating  that our cars were the parade the past two years. 
 
 
 



 
 
Minutes of August 10, 2008 NHHAC Meeting—continued 
 
Pat O'Neill remarked that in the past any money received in that respect would be donated to a selected charity 
as in the past.  Pat then made a motion to submit the $125.00 to our charity fund.  Ken Barker seconded and it 
was approved by the membership to add it to the charity fund. 
 
Ken &Jennie Barker spoke about the Pittsburgh Grand Prix stating that it was very interesting and many young 
people were in attendance asking questions about old cars.  Jennie stated that we need to encourage those 
young people as the car hobby will need them to continue the interest and "to buy our old cars"!  They stated 
that the Waterfront show was great and the Walnut Street shows were fun. 
Bill and Jackie Sheerer also attended the Grand Prix saying it was very active and good weather except for 
Sunday when it rained heavily. Jackie thanked Bill for bringing the car to Walnut St. and said he learned to 
pull into, not back into the parking area.  Jackie also said that the Barkers volunteered in parking cars. 
 
The Charity Committee (3 members) will wait till September to meet for the first time to review and discuss 
where our club will donate funds. 
 
The proposed changes to the current by-laws will be handed out to each member at the September 14 picnic/
meeting for review by each member prior to the October meeting.  There will be discussion at the October 
meeting and the changes will be voted upon then. Jennie Barker suggested either a yea or a nay to each article 
to be changed rather than accept the changes as a group.  She will make that motion at the October meeting. 
 
There being no other business, Jackie Sheerer moved to adjourn. 
 
Respectfully submitted,     Loretta Fusco, Secretary  
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Member Profile  
By: Joe Acker 

JIM HULSE 
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 Our feature club member for this month is long time member Jim Hulse. Jim and his wife Linda live in 
Mars, PA and have a very nice 1931 Model A Ford Coupe in their garage. 
   I asked Jim how he became interested in old cars and he recalled the boyfriend of his sister let him 
drive his old 1936 Ford.  This car was a sedan that the boyfriend and his friend used to race on a track they had 
set up in the woods near by.  Jim didn’t think of that car as an antique or collectable at that time, just an old 
and cheap car. This was in 1952 and Jim was just 14 years old, thus the beginning of his interest or fascination 
with old cars. 
   Jim’s very first car was a 1948 Mercury convertible that he bought when he was a senior in high 
school.  Talk about a car that made him feel cool when driving to the shore or to pick up his girlfriend! Of 
course he didn’t think of this car as an antique or collectible either, but he sure does now. Wouldn’t that be a 
great car to own today! 
   When he was in college in Bowling Green, Ohio in 1959, he found 2 old Oldsmobiles. One was a 1931 
and the other was a 1933 in the back lot of the local Olds dealer.  After some negotiating, the dealer was will-
ing to sell both of them for a total of $100. Not having enough money, Jim got a friend to go in with him, split 
the cost and buy both cars, if the dealer would deliver them to the school parking lot.  The dealer proceeded to 
tie them together, bumper to bumper and in one trip, made the delivery.  They flipped a coin and Jim got the 
1931. 
   In the early eighties, Jim became friends with Frank Pribanic and he introduced Jim to the NHHAC.  
Ted and Jean Hackett lived nearby and after the monthly Sunday Club meetings; they always sponsored a 
Happy Hour in their home.  Pat O’Neill, Frank and Jim were always willing attendees.  Jim did not own an old 
car when he joined the club in 1986, but a friend of Linda’s was storing a 1931 Model A Coupe for a friend 
who had moved out of town.  
 After several years of giving up her garage, she  
decided enough was enough and told Linda that she wanted 
that car out of her garage!  Randy Hall, Pat, and Frank ac-
companied Jim to look at and evaluate the 31 Ford. 
    Jim didn’t have the slightest idea what a 31 Model 
A was worth, but the consensus was$3,500. Turns out the 
owner wanted $7,000….no sale! The next year the owner 
called Jim reduced the price to $4,000.  That was close 
enough and Jim became the proud owner of the car he still 
has today 21 years later. 
   This was about the time that Randy had picked up 
an old car for Pat, but in transit the car broke in half due to 
extreme rust.  When Pat and Randy offered to go get Jim’s 
car, Pat as a joke, drew up a contract for Randy to sign. It 
said that he would deliver the car “in good shape and not break  
it in half!”  Jim didn’t think Randy really appreciated that joke!  
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     For most of us, driving our old cars means 
going to a local show or cruise, or maybe an  
occasional day trip with the club for 50 miles or so. 
At one of the post meeting happy hours, Ted  
Hackett suggested to Jim that he drive his car to the 
great fall antique car show in Hershey, PA Ted told 
Jim he could follow him and Ted Jr. in his 1929 
Model A sedan.  This may sound like “No Big 
Deal”, but to accomplish this is a big undertaking.  
Hershey is 250 miles from here and a major trip in 
a car that at that time was already over 50 years old.  
Ted  
informed Jim that they had been driving to Hershey 
for many years and assured him that he would have 
a memorable trip.  Pat and Ted got Jim’s newly  
acquired Model A running well enough (although 
no guarantees from either) that he decided to do it.   
 The trip was great!  They left at about 8:30 a.m. and planned to take the turnpike to Monroeville, and 
then head east on Route 22 to Altoona and then on to Hershey.  There were no mechanical problems for either 
of them. Jim recalls they traveled about 35 mph on the flat areas, but considerably slower on the many very 
steep hills, especially in the Johnstown area.  Jim was pleasantly surprised how effortlessly his car was able to 
handle the up grades compared to Ted’s car.  He had no trouble staying in high gear when Ted had to down 
shift to get up these steep hills.  However, once at the top, Ted was able to go down the hills at minimum of 50 
mph! At the next stop, Jim asked Ted how he was able to go so fast down hill?  Ted said it was easy, he used 
the “Georgia over drive.”  (neutral) 

 Rather than take the 
shortest route to Hershey, 
they detoured and crossed 
over the Susquehanna River 
via a stern-wheeler ferry 
boat.  Even with the ferry 
boat, the trip only took about 
8 hours.  What a treat!  Those 
of us who have made the 
Hershey trek each year 
probably did it in a modern 
car and taking the turnpike, 

made it in 5 hours.  Remem-
ber the Model A has just a 4 

cylinder 24.3 S.A.E. Horsepower engine. We should also consider that in October when they took this trip, the 
weather can be very hot or very cold. The “A” does not have a heater or air conditioning so comfort is not to 
be expected. 
 Overall the trip went so well, they decided to repeat the trek the next year. This time all did not go as 
well!  While on the turnpike, Jim’s speedometer went out. It didn’t just stop registering speed, it sounded like 
every moving part in the motor was grinding gravel.  The cable finally snapped and all was quite.  At least as 
quiet as any Model A can get at 40 mph.  Then about 50 miles later, his car backfired and proceeded to miss 
fire and lose power. Ted and Teddy came to his rescue and replaced the points and condenser.  
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 All went well for the rest of the trip to Hershey, but not so well on the way back home.  
When coming up the long steep hill at Ebensburg, there was a huge noise similar to that of the 
speedometer cable problem.  This time Jim came to a stop with a blown piston!  Again Ted and 
Teddy came to his rescue.  They drove home in their Model A, picked up Ted Jr.’s truck and  
returned with a trailer.  This was on a Sunday and Jim thinks that was the only NHHAC  
meeting that Ted ever missed until his failing health later on kept him from some meetings. 
    Jim said he will always miss both Ted and Ted Jr. as they were both dear friends and  
invaluable mechanics, especially when it came to replacing the engine. Jim will not say he 
won’t drive his Model A to Hershey again, but if he does, it just will not be the same as with 
Ted. 
    The engine that they helped Jim put in his “A” was purchased from Bud Lawton.  This 
engine was taken out of Bud’s Model A Roadster when he replaced it with a Model B engine.  
Bud had bought his roadster from Larry Givens who was one of the very early members of the 
club.  Larry bought the roadster from the late Bill Glesner who was a charter member of the 
club.  Bill bought the roadster from Joe Acker in the late seventies. This means that Jim has 
Joe’s engine in his car.  Joe wants to inform Jim that the warranty on that engine has expired! 
   Often people think you just buy an old car, take it to a restoration shop and pick it up a 
few months later, done and ready to drive.  This is not always the case and Jim’s experience 
took a different direction.  In 1992 he decided he wanted to do at least a minor restoration on 
his Model A Coupe.                         
    An acquaintance recommended a backyard restoration shop.  It turned out to be the same 
guy that restored Pat O’Neill’s Model A.  Jim thought he did a great job on Pat’s car, so hired 
him to do his also.  The man looked at Jim’s car and estimated $2,500 to repair and repaint it.  
Jim gave him $1,000 to start the job with the balance due as he progressed.                                     
   About 2 months went by with Jim checking in now and then. Unfortunately, he was 
never there when he went by, but looking in the windows, he saw little progress on his “A”.  
The man had removed all 4 fenders and had the front fender sand blasted, but no other  
progress. 
   One night Jim got a call from him, and of course Jim thought he was calling to say he 
was done.  But no, he told Jim he quit and to come and get the car.  No, he didn’t get his 
$1,000 back and all he got was 2 fenders that looked like swiss cheese and a car with all the 
fenders removed.  With the help of Joe Acker who had a tow bar, they got the car and the 4 
fenders back home.   
   Shortly thereafter, Jim located another body guy who said he could repaint and repair the 
car for $2,500.  Jim purchased 4 new fenders and another 3 months later, the car was done.  He 
was very pleased with the work and recommended him to the late Don McEvoy.  Don had his 
car done by the same shop and to this day, Martha drives a great looking T-Bird. 
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   Jim said his car looked so great with the new paint job, and in a different color from 
when he bought it, that he decided he had better paint the spoke wheels. No Jim admits, he is 
not a mechanic, nor a body man and he has never painted anything but the walls of his house, 
and that was with a roller.    
   With the help of  Randy Hall’s wheel spinning invention, Jim painted his freshly sand 
blasted wheels and mounted them on his car.  Feeling pretty proud of his Model A, he took a 
ride to Cranberry and was half way back home on Route 19, when suddenly he heard a bang 
and the left rear part of the car dropped down hard.  Thinking he had a flat tire, he pulled to the 
right only to see his rear wheel rolling past him and continue to bounce and roll down Route 19 
without him.  Fortunately the Jersey Barrier kept the wheel from going over to on-coming  
traffic, but it was sure embarrassing walking down the road to retrieve it. Jim said the moral of 
the story is with freshly painted wheels, is to tighten the lug nuts, drive it a short distance, and 
retighten them again!   
   Then there was the time before he repainted his car, Linda got a call one evening from 
Twentieth Century Fox.  She thought it was a joke, but on further explanation was told that the 
Jimmy Hoffa Story was to be filmed in Pittsburgh.  They were looking for car from several 
years and NHHAC filled the order and Jim’s maroon and black Model A fit their needs. While 
driving to the set of the movie, his car had an electrical fire and he thought the cars “Acting 
Career” was over!  Jim guesses they needed it so bad, that they sent a tow truck out to get it 
anyway.  They used the car even though it wasn’t running.  Jack Nicholson, Danny D’Vito, and 
our own Rick Kelley, and many cars from our club starred in the Hoffa Story. 
        It was cold and many of the cars were strayed with dust and fake snow during the 
filming. It was fun and interesting seeing the inner workings of film making well into the late 
nights in Spring Garden. 
  Some people like restoring old cars, some like driving them and some like showing their 
cars.  Jim said he is not a mechanic, has 3 grown kids with 8 grandchildren and live in Pitts-
burgh 6 months and in Florida for 6 moths of the year. Therefore he doesn’t seem to find the 
time to do much of the usual car enthusiast things.   
   The Great Hershey Show is the annual highlight of his interest in old cars.  His first trip 
to the Hershey Car Week was in 1973. Jim has seen so much rain and mud at that event 
through the years, he says he almost misses it when it is dry.  Since he began going, he has 
missed only 3 years. He has stayed at the Hershey Hotel, the Hershey Motor Lodge and the 
couch of relatives as well as several years of sharing rooms with fellow NHHAC members.  
Since 1996, Bud Lawton and Jim have traveled in 3 different motor homes, the first being a 
1973 Dodge “Steeler Mobile,” hardly fit to drive the 20 miles to the Steeler football games, yet 
alone the 250 mile trip to Hershey! 
   Needless to say, they have “upgraded their wheels.”  Jim closes our interview by saying, 
if you have never gone to Hershey, you really must. There are enough old cars, rusty parts and 
people from all over the world to hold your interest. Best of all is the fellowship with other 
NHHAC members who attend.  It is the greatest!  Stop by for a Manhattan! 
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Sunday September 14 
 

You must  RSVP by September 1 to attend 
 

Picnic starts at 1 pm with dinner being served at 4:30 pm 
Monthly meeting will follow 

 
Dinner and soft drinks provided by the club 

 
Please bring a dessert or appetizer 

and board or outdoor games you would like to play 
If you want a seat……..bring one! 

 
Picnic at the home of Chuck Glenz  

 Leslie Road  
Valencia, PA 

 

You must  RSVP by September 1 to attend 
(yes, I put this in twice) 

 
Call Mike and Judy Coco 412-767-5125  

leave a message with the number of attendees 
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Ken and Jennie Barker, Carol Vivaldi, Ron Zamperini and Dick Lowe share a laugh before the Freeport Parade 

Dick Lowe and Mike Paine discuss  
parade strategy in Freeport. 

Judy Coco waits for driver Mike, 
while admirers check out their car 
before the parade. 

Send Mail! 
Sean O’Neill 
Mailbox 135 
Symmes Hall 

Miami University 
Oxford, Ohio 45056 

Thanks to Jim Arnold and  
Cathy Paine for the photos! 



   
����������	�
��
�����

�
"
��
!��#$�	
��

�
���% �

)��������
�
$���� 45!6�������	��'������*��7�
��
������

8���
��  544���������)��������������������
�'���
8���
����
���
�������
������������������
�����

/������
��$�
�������
�%
����������
7�����
����
�/�	�����9�
�

	������#$�&����
��� �
�

/���.��
������������
�/�
������8���������	���

������ :�(�
���-
�������7��	�
���
���0��%;���

������������
�7�--�-�
���
����-�
�������

�

	������#$�&����
���� �

<5,4����

�����
��
���/������������
�
��

$�����������7����	�

1��������.�

��
���&��	��
��! =>!:?>?44<�

�

��
!��#$�'
�

�
��( �

�.���������
����������
�

/�
�.��
�$�������

65,4�����
��������@6344�

��
���&��	��
��! =>!:?>?44<�

)
�����!������



 The Pitt Birds Club extend the following tour invit ations to NHHAC members: 
 
Pumpkin Festival  and Car Show        Barnesville, Ohio  
Sunday, September 28, 2008  (Steelers play on Monda y)        
  
It will be a day to enjoy great food, music and crafts, and of course a car show.  http://
www.barnesvillepumpkinfestival.com   
Plan to meet for coffee at the McDonalds in Bridgeville at 8:30  
The caravan will leave Bridgeville at 9:00 AM.   
Questions?  call Jerry and Barbara Longstreth at 412.466.9091.    
  
Laurel Mountain Winery Tour                       
Sunday, October 12, 2008 (Steelers Bye Week) 
 
Autumn Leaf & Winery Tour on Sunday, October 12th.   
Meet at the Bill Green Shopping Center parking lot on Clairton Road adjacent to the 
cloverleaf at Route 51 and Lebanon Church Road.   
Depart at 10:00 AM and caravan to the Summit Inn Resort at Chalk Hill.  If it is more 
convenient, you can meet up with the tour at the Summit Inn at 11:00 AM .  A group 
lunch will be served in the Harvey Firestone dining room.  There is a lot of architectural 
detail and memorabilia to review here at this historic site that is celebrating its 101st 
year.  We will proceed to the Greendance Winery near Mt. Pleasant. The route will take 
us through the Laurel Mountains passing through scenic Ohiopyle.  We should be re-
warded with a great display of the fall foliage from the beautiful Pennsylvania country-
side.  After a sampling of the fruits of the vine at Greendance, we will travel a short dis-
tance to the Stone Villa Winery in Acme, Pa.  They are having their Festi-Fall celebra-
tion that weekend, so besides the opportunity for wine sampling, we will be entertained 
by the music of the Harold Betters Quartet.  The tour will end at this winery at 5:00 
PM . 
  
Because of the number of members anticipated to attend this event, we will need to re-
serve ahead for the luncheon at the Summit Inn.  The cost for the luncheon, which will 
include your choice of either Chicken Romano or Beef Burgundy as the entrée, bever-
age, dessert, gratuity and tax, will be $15.00 per person.  The deadline for signup is 
Friday, September 26th.  Please contact either Ed Kaczkowski at 412-302-2151 or Deb-
bie Kaczkowski at 412-656-8147 to confirm your attendance and place your entrée 
choice.  A check made payable to the Pitt-Birds must be sent to the Pitt-Birds Treas-
urer, Jerry Longstreth, 1723 Pleasant Avenue, West Mifflin, PA 15122 on or before 
September 30th. 
  
Below are the links to the web pages of the three places we will be visiting: 
  
http://www.summitinnresort.com/ 
  
http://www.greendancewinery.com/ 
  
http://www.stonevilla.com/ 
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North Hills Historic Auto Club 
C/O Pat O’Neill 
4077 Branding Place 
Allison Park, PA 15101-2963 
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